Woodland Township Monthly Meeting
Meeting Minutes
Woodland Township Hall, Montrose, MN  
Monday, September 9, 2024
7:00 PM

Meeting Attendees: Chair Gene Janikula, Dan Domjahn, Barry Pawelk, Paula LaVigne and Julie Marquardt

The regular monthly meeting was called to order by the chair at 7 pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was said. 

Approval of Agenda
The motion to approve the agenda was made, with the change of having Commissioner Candidate Bill Nibbe introduce himself after the reports, instead of end of meeting. MMS Domjahn and Pawelk.  Motion carried unanimously (MCU).

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made to approve the August 2024 Minutes. MMS Domjahn and Pawelk . MCU

Treasurer’s Report
LaVigne reported that $5,861.37 was received during the month of August. The approximate ending fund balance as of August 31, 2024, was $411,833.72.  MMS Domjahn, Pawelk to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  MCU 

Claims
Claims in the amount of $27,796.01 were presented to the Board.  MMS Pawelk and Domjahn to approve the claims (copy of claims attached). MCU
					
Clerk Report
The Clerk reported Community Clean Up Day is Saturday, September 14 from 8-11.  There is adequate help for the day.  The Primary Election was held on August 13; 62 registered voters voted.  The results are posted in the entry way.  The General Election will be held on November 5 from 7am-8 pm.  The county is preparing the ballots and Woodland Township’s have been approved.  Public Hearing for County Ditch #38 repairs is September 1 at 1:00 pm in the County Boardroom. A broadband update on Deshon Avenue south of US 12 is currently happening.   The Clerk has not received any communication about this project. 

MMS to approve the Clerk’s Report by Domjahn, and Pawelk.  MCU

Committee Reports
No committee reports were presented.
County Commissioner Introduction
Bill Nibbe, candidate for District 5 County Commissioner introduced himself to the Board.  He invited the Board to a candidate forum on October 10 in Delano or October 17 in Montrose.   

Old Business
Culvert Grant Update:  The Commissioners will vote on this at their September 10 meeting.  If approved, the Township will receive $34,000.  

Emerson Avenue Culvert:  The work was completed mid-August.  The Clerk is still waiting on the invoice for this project.  In October the Board will decide on how to bill the project.

70th Street Ditch Cleaning:  The work should be completed in the next month.  MSB Excavating will complete the project.

Right Away Permitting:  Move forward with a right of way permit for telecommunication companies to fill out when they are working in the road right away.  Clerk will continue to work on this

Bank Registry:  The bank registry continues to not balance with the checkbook.  Deputy Clerk Janikula, LaVigne and Clerk Marquardt will continue to work on this as time allows.  Chairman Janikula requests a letter to the bank.  He is concerned about how much time and money is being spent on balancing the checkbook.  Clerk will collect the number of hours spent and formulate a letter on his behalf.  Chairman Janikula will hand deliver to the bank. 
New Business
County/Township Recycling:  Clerk contacted Jacob Wagaman, Environmental Health Supervisor for Wright County.  There is no ordinance requiring recycling at this time, but the county is working on updating their ordinance.  Other counties similar to Wright County do require their cities and townships to recycle.   Discussion was held to look into other options besides curbside recycling.  Domjahn will contact Stockholm to see how they like using a roll off recycling container.  This topic will continue on the agenda.  

LP Purchase:  MMS “contract 3,000 gallons of LP at 1.54/gallon through CentraSota, with pay as you go.” Domjahn and Pawelk.  MCU

Employee Report
98 Mac needs new tires-bald-was done 4 years ago.  Hilgers prefers Bridgestone on the front for snow.  The front currently has summer tires on it.  Those can wait, but it does slip.  Will use Bridgestone tires for 98 Mac, and for the summer.  The Board agrees to purchase all the tires at once.  

$3,923.20 Bridgestone-Back
$1,429.66 Bridgestone-Front
$5,352.00 total for Bridgestone
“All tires for the 98 Mac from Bridgestone for $5,352.00” MMS Pawelk, Domjahn MCU

Gravel hauling is done. 5308 yards of gravel have been moved.  340 yards to Woodland Township Residents.  There is 2228 yards left on the pile.  

Dust Coating will need to be addressed next year, especially with township roads that have businesses located on them.  

September 23-27 is the scheduled rental for the brush mower. 

115th Culvert:  150 feet to the south needs to be cleaned.  There is 1 ½ feet of water in the culvert.   This is a county ditch; it is a joint ditch with two other counties (Carver and McCleod).  Carver County is in charge of this ditch.  A letter will need to be sent to the ditch authority with location and concern.  

95 MAC needs adjustment or replaced clutch.  Mark will look at both Macs before it snows.  

Yearly Salary Review
After a brief discussion MMS by Domjahn and Pawelk to increase the full-time employee pay by $1.50 per hour for an hourly rate of $37.50 per hour effective October 1, 2024.  MCU

Discussion was also held to increase the part time employee rate by $2 per hour for an hourly rate of $32 per hour.  MMS by Domjahn and Pawelk.  MCU

With no other business before the board MMS by Pawelk and Domjahn to approve the meeting at 8:03 pm.  

Respectfully submitted by,



Julie Marquardt
Clerk






